Dear Chris,

   It was lovely to get your letter and to hear

That you’ll be in Hong Kong during the summer

holidays. I’ll be busy learning Putonghua and

You want to find a job, but I hope we have time

To see plenty of each other and have some really

good chats.

   You’ve asked me to give you some advice

About the jobs that might be available and how

You can get them, so I have mage some

enquiries for you. There are four types.

   First, there are jobs in fast-food shop.

These seem fairly easy to find. You just need to

Look in the shop window or speak to the

manager. The jobs are usually rather boring, but

hard work. The pay is not very good. Some

people think they can be a bit dangerous

because of the hot fat.

   Second, there are office jobs. You can find

these from the newspaper. You have good

English and computer skills, so you might find

one, but many computer do not really want

temporary workers. You should have a resume

with your qualifications ready before you come.

   Third, you can sell something. You can get a

Job selling Internet services or mobile phone

accounts quite easily. Most of the money comes

from sales, so you’ve got to be good. You are a

very bright and persuasive person and I think

you’d succeed. You can call the companies

when you arrive.

   Fourth, are jobs you should not take. At

School we have been warned against modeling
Jobs and jobs involving selling foreign

exchange.Often the companies just want to

cheat the students. Jobs in karaoke bars are

dangerous for girls too as there are some

unpleasant customers.

   Anyway, I hope that what I have written will

help you find a good job and earn some money

to buy your new computer. I am trying to save

up to go to Canada to see Mimi, but it’s going

to take a long time.

   Did you know Miss Wong got married?

   Keep in touch.

                   Yours,

                     Sam

